
THE BOOK OF HAGGAI. 

HAGGAI--Means my feast. A possible refs to tr. 
fact of restoration from captivity. 

HAGGA! and ZECHARIAH were commissioned in the 
second year of Darius about 520 B.C. 16 years 
after the return under Zerrubabel. HAGGAi 
preceded ZECHARIAH mn the work by two months. 
Cf. Hag. 1:1; and Zech. 1:1. 

'l'ime occupied in the book of Haggai, is seen 
to be three months and 23 days. 

Four prophecies pronounced by Haggai. All of 
them are in the second year of Darius, the 
Mede. Cyrus actuated by the striking proph
ecies of lsa. 44 : 28; 45:1; had granted the Jew 
their liberty. Ezra.L;l; 2: 2; The work of re
building went on under Cyrus, and his success
or, Ahasuerus Ezra 4:6, in spite of the oppos
ition of the Samaritans, who obtained an inter 
diet fro~ Smerdis (Artaxerwas Ezra 4 : 7-23) 
Then Darmus came to the throne, and set aside 
the interdict of Smerdia. This was two years 
before the end of the 70 years prophesied on 
Jerusalem, and the Jews made it an excuse for 
not proceeding with the building of the templE 
while they lived in "ceiled houses." 
Tl.1.e prophecies are as follows: 
l.lst day of 6th month. Reproof for apathy. 

Living in cieled houses--Temple in ruins. 
2.2lst day of 7th month. Prediction that thif 

t emple should have greater glory than 
Solomon's temple ever had. 

3.24th of 9th month. It had to do with the 
promise of Goa's blessing on their effort. 

4.24th day of 9th month. Promise of blessing 
on Zerubbabel and future glory. 

"The Jews adversaries tried to set Darius agsi 
the work done by Haggai, Zechariah, and Zerub• 
babel. He confirmed the decree of Cyrus, and 
ordered all help to be given, in building the 
temple, Ezra 5: 3 ; 6:1; finished in the 6th 
year of his reign. Ezra 6: 14, B.C. 515-516 


